
 

 

November 15, 2024  

DCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1045 

To All Members of the DCRB:  

RE: DCRB President – William Taylor Retirement Announcement / CEO Search 

William (Bill) Taylor, President of the Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau, since July 2015, 
has informed the Governing Board that he will be retiring February 2026. We are grateful for Mr. 
Taylor’s excellent leadership over this tenure and appreciate his support as we embark on his 
succession plan. 

The Governing Board has established a President / CEO - Succession/Selection Subcommittee 
to identify candidates for Bill’s replacement. This subcommittee will conduct a national search 
consisting of internal and external candidates. We expect this process to result in a replacement 
well in advance of Bill’s retirement, allowing time for overlap ensuring a smooth transition and 
seamless continuity for bureau members and the Workers Compensation marketplace. 

 

Sincerely, 

Peter Gunn     
DCRB Governing Board - Chair  
Travelers 
pjgunn@travelers.com  
  
Sashi Aiyathurai 
DCRB Governing Board – Vice Chair  
PMA Companies | Old Republic 
Insurance Group 
Sashi_Aiyathurai@pmagroup.com 
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